




































































































































































































































































































































































The black/brown colored residue did not match
up with the other residue observed coming
from the Sweet Slice Ham products during my
visual inspection, this residue observed was a
dripping liquid with a cloudy appearance. The
black/brown residue was observed on, and in
contact, with the tree rack shelfs which are
considered a food contact surface. The
Establishment was unable to explain what the
residue was. From this | determined the
Establishment failed to meet the regulatory
requirements of 9CFR 416.13(b). After gathering
all available information, | was able to infer that
tree rack #436 was not clean and sanitary
before product was placed on it the residue
would have been from a previous production
run.






